Creciente Owners Monthly E-Newsletter

March 2011

Board Meeting Minutes – Attached for your review are the minutes from the March1st Board meeting.

Comcast – Next month, owners must have a cable box installed on all televisions that do not currently have one.  Many owners have expressed how much easier it was to have Comcast come with the boxes and hook them up as opposed to trying to complete the process themselves.  Comcast questions can be answered by calling 1-800-Comcast.

Plumbing Issues – The Association has been hit hard this winter with an unusually high number of sewer pipe breaks and blockages.  Several shower walls in individual units had to be removed in order to replace broken pipes.  The Association is responsible to repair and/or replace burst pipes and also replace the drywall that is necessary to remove to gain access to the pipes.  Owners are responsible to replace their shower walls, drip pans, wallpaper, shower doors, paint, etc. and must deal with their own Homeowners Insurance companies regarding possible reimbursement.  Please make sure that your homeowner’s insurance policies are current.

Wall Coverings – The Association encourages owners to avoid using tile, wallpaper, mirrors or special treatments on walls that contain sewer pipes.  This effort may help owners reduce costs of repairs if the Association must open a wall.  If you plan to redecorate and do not know where plumbing pipes are located, do not hesitate to contact the office for the information.  

Owner Maintenance Reminders – Owners should check all smoke detectors in their unit to make sure that they are still operational and that the batteries are good.  

It is also recommended that all owners have a certified, insured electrician check their electrical panels located in their utility rooms and replace old circuit breakers.

When leaving for an extended period of time, make sure that all water mains to the unit are turned off and that water heaters are either unplugged or turned off at the circuit breaker.

Handicap Parking – Please, Please, Please.  Even though you or a family member may have an official Handicapped Parking Permit, only use the handicap parking spaces if you are a driver who physically struggles getting to and from your assigned parking space.  There are only four handicapped parking spaces on the property to be shared by the many owners/guests who have legitimate handicap parking tags.  Let us all help those who truly are at risk and need to park close to the building.  

For those who park in the Creciente handicap spaces and do not have an official handicap parking tag, please know that the Lee County Sheriff came onto our property after receiving a call (that did not originate from Association staff) and ticketed a vehicle that lacked a handicap parking tag even though the person ticketed would have qualified for the tag.

Exercise Room – The rowing machine in the exercise room became dysfunctional and had to be removed.

Grill Timers – Gas timers were placed on all three grills when owners/guests continued to leave the gas turned on overnight.  Please read the instructions that are placed at each grill on how to use the timers.  Many owners/guests are “forcing” the timers, causing them to break.   

Contractor’s Parking Pass – Please ask all contractors working in your unit to check into the office before beginning any/all work projects in your Unit.  The office will register them and also provide a Contractor’s Parking Pass to use while they are on Association property.  

East Building Elevators – The elevators in the east building were experiencing intermittent problems with the cabs stopping either too high or too low at the individual floors.  The service providers installed new brakes on one elevator and soon will replace them on the second to eliminate this problem.

Decorating Committee – The Decorating Committee has been working hard in an effort to spruce up all elevator lobbies.  The plan is to remove all wallpaper, patch and paint the walls, recover the bench seats and replace older silk plants.  Though a minimal cost, I think that all owners will appreciate the updated décor.  The Committee would like to hear from owner artisans who would like to contribute some of their work to adorn entries and hallways.

Pool Gates – New spring loaded hinges are being placed on the pool gates.  

Rules & Regulation & Considerations – It is important to keep current with condominium rules, regulations and considerations that will improve the quality of life here at the Creciente, therefore we include a few in each newsletter.

· No construction material is allowed in dumpsters.  Instruct all contractors to dispose of waste materials off property.

· If you or your guests spill in lobbies, help us avoid unnecessary slips by taking the time to wipe up your spill or contact the office.

· Creciente recycles - Please place all recyclable materials in the recycle bins and break down all cardboard boxes.

·  Please do not leave personal items in hallways or stairwells.

· Smells can be offensive to many and we ask that you do not place deodorizers in the common hallways.

Special Events – March 31 – April 3, 2011 Fort Myers Beach will host a “Sand Bash” of 24 sand sculptors creating their masterpieces on the beach behind the Holiday Inn.

Creciente Reads -The next meeting of the book discussion group will be Monday, April 11, at 7pm.  The book is Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet by Jamie Ford.  We will be choosing books for the next year.  Please come with suggestions and ideas.  The May meeting will be on Monday the 9th.  The book will be The Guernsey Literary and Potato Peel Pie Society by Mary Ann Schaffer.  

Welcome New Owners – Please welcome Marylea Oates from Walthan, MA who recently purchased Unit #517 in the north building.  
Sad News – Long time resident and owner Webb McCullough passed away on February 18, 2011.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to his wife Ellie and his family.

Occupancy Rates – During the month of February the average occupancy rate included 75 owners and 60 renters/guests for a total of 135 occupied units or 78%.  

If you would like to routinely receive the Creciente monthly E-Newsletter, please e-mail us at Manager.Creciente@Comcast.net requesting that your e-mail address be added to our files.

Mary Beth Marino,

Manager, Creciente Condominium Association







